MEMORANDUM

DATE:

December 3, 2019
TO:


Mayor & City Council 



CC:


Mercy Rushing, City Manager
FROM:

David Madsen
SUBJECT:
Council Meeting Agenda Item: Public Hearing for zoning amendment
Background Information:  We will hold a public hearing on a request for a zoning amendment to allow Off-Premise signs within the city limits. Section 6-8, D, 7 of our current ordinance prohibits signs that advertise a business to be located on property where the business is not conducted. This request was submitted for one sign in particular. The sign on South Pacific advertising fired pies is in violation of our ordinance. The owner of the sign, Sheila Parker, was contacted in May of this year and was advised of the violation. She said it would be moved if we could allow her to wait until the area to where she was moving had dried out because of all the rain we were getting at the time. The City waited until the end of summer but the sign was not moved. While the violation notice was in the process of being processed, Mrs. Parker had an employee request a zoning amendment to allow these type of signs. The violation is on hold while this request is being heard. Typically, these type of zoning amendments cannot be for a single piece of property but are for city wide regulations. If this ordinance is passed, it means that the city would allow Off-Premise signs anywhere that commercial signs are currently allowed. The Planning and Zoning Board felt that this would eventually lead to an overabundance of signage cluttering up our city, which was the reason for the regulation in the first place. They also felt that the ordinance should not be passed just to keep someone from being in violation. 
Recommendation:  The Planning & Zoning Commission recommends that the request for this zoning amendment be denied. 
Final Disposition:

